
_________________________________________________________________ 

 

Learning without Limits 
94 Joseph Street, Kingswood NSW 2747 

Phone:  4732 3999   Fax:  4731 1432    
Website:  stjosephskingswood.catholic.edu.au   Email:  stjosephskwood@parra.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,   

 

Our scripture reading at Monday’s assembly came from the Gospel of Mark 4:35-41. 

It was that wonderful story of Jesus calming the storm. Having spent the day teaching 

the crowds that followed him, Jesus wanted to cross the Sea of Galilee and pray 

quietly away from the crowds. Jesus fell asleep on the boat when a storm broke and 

the apostles feared for their safety. When they woke him and he became aware of their 

fear, Jesus said to the sea, “Quiet now! Be calm!” and the wind stopped and all was 

calm again. We too can find quiet and calm in Jesus when we turn to him in prayer. 

On Sunday, the parish sacramental preparation program for Confirmation began. 

Please keep the children in your prayers as they prepare to be confirmed as a final step 

of their initiation, which began with Baptism, into our Catholic faith.  Confirmation 

will be held Thursday 1
st
 October at St Joseph’s Church. 

 

Mr Mark Aggar has accepted a position at another school. We thank Mr Aggar for his contribution to our school as acting REC and 

teacher of 6MA and wish him well in his new appointment. 

 

Mrs Monique Boyer will be joining our staff as acting REC and Year 6 teacher for the remainder of 

the school year. Mrs Boyer, an experienced teacher, is currently on staff at Corpus Christi, 

Cranebrook. Welcome to St Joseph’s! 

 

Congratulations to all the students who received an award at our Term Award assembly yesterday! It’s 

always rewarding to acknowledge the achievements of our students. You are all STARS! 

 

Last week, students represented our school in the Captivate Showcases, held from Friday 12
th

 June to 

Friday 19
th

 June. Different groups performed on the five nights. Thank you to all the parents for 

supporting your child’s participation and special thanks to Mr Tim and Ms Nicholls for preparing and 

organising the students each night. Thank you to Mr Jackson for supporting the band for their two 

performances. A great team effort! 

 

Last Friday, Ty Hickson competed in the Diocesan Cross Country.  Ty raced a time of 13 minutes and 

came 39
th

 in a field of 70. Well done Ty!  

 

Our Year 6 rugby league team competed in the Greg Alexander Shield finals competition yesterday. They were undefeated and won 

the competition.  Congratulations Mading, Jonah S, Jon, Taine, Jonah P, Jai, Ziggy, Maksim, Aden and Zaid.  Thank you to Mr 

Faccin and the parents for supporting them on the day.   

 

This Friday we celebrate NAIDOC Week. We are fortunate to be selected for a presentation of Animals of the 

Dreamtime, a Taronga Zoo outreach program, which is visiting our school on Friday morning. Students will gain 

an insight into Aboriginal Culture and develop an awareness and appreciation of the importance of the land and 

animals to Aboriginal people. This is a free event for our students and will be held at the school. 

 

 

 

The Chancery of the Catholic Diocese of Parramatta, has written a response to the current debate re changing the legislation for 

marriage. We have been asked to distribute this to all our families. The eldest child in each family will be given a copy to take home 

on Friday. 

 

Fran Jackson 

Principal  
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2016 Enrolments 
We are accepting enrolments for Kindergarten 2016.  Enrolment Forms are available at the school office and the 

school website.  Please contact Karen Sprycha on 4732 3999 to arrange an interview. 

 

 
 
School Library Books 
We have a large number of library books that have been borrowed but never returned.  Please return ALL library 

books to school by the end of term. 

 

 

 
Woolworths Earn & Learn 2015 

This year we will be participating in the Woolworths Earn & Learn program. Through this program we will be able to get new 

educational resources for our school – and all we need you to do is shop for your groceries at Woolworths. 

 

From Wednesday 15
th

 July to Tuesday 8
th

 September, we are collecting Woolworths Earn & Learn Stickers.  You 

will get one Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker for every $10 spent (excluding liquor, tobacco and gift cards). 

Place the Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker onto a Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker Sheet and when it’s 

complete, the Sticker Sheet can be dropped into the Collection Box here at the school or at your local 

Woolworths.  

At the end of the promotion, we’ll be able to get some great new equipment. The range is extensive and offers lots of items ideal for 

our students – including resources for Maths, English, Science and some fantastic fun supplies for Arts & Craft, Sport and for our 

library. If you’d like to know more visit www.woolworths.com.au/earnandlearn 

 

 
Lowes School Uniforms 

AVAILABLE NOW 
Trousers - Navy Long Blockers embroidered with school initials  

Track pants - Navy micro fibre embroidered 

 

AVAILABLE SOON 
Shorts and culottes with embroidery 

 

ON SALE 
Girls Lemon blouses overstocked. Price reduction - Normally $31.99 down to $14.99 to clear the stock 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

General News 

Monday 13th July – Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 14th July – First day back for students Term 3 

Monday 20th July – Athletics Carnival 

 

Overdue School Fee Accounts 

Thank you to those families whose school fee accounts are paid up to date.  

For those families who have not finalised their Term 2 school fees account, and are not on an approved 

fee arrangement, please pay your school fees account as soon as possible. If you cannot pay your fees by 

the end of Term 2 please contact Jenny Pendleton on 4732 3999. The Catholic Education Diocese of 

Parramatta will be following up outstanding accounts during the holidays and will insist on immediate 

action. Term 3 fee statements will be sent home approximately the 16th July. 

 

http://www.woolworths.com.au/earnandlearn


  
 

School Reports and Parent Teacher Interviews 
School Reports will be sent home on Tuesday 14

th
 July. 

Parent Teacher Interviews will take place between Monday 20
th

 and Friday 24
th

 July.  If you would like to book 

an interview with the class teacher please go to  

 

www.schoolinterviews.com.au 

Use the event code JBPUM and follow the prompts. 
 

If you have any problems with booking an appointment please contact the school office for assistance. 

***Please note Miss Treble will be conducting interviews for both Year 6 classes*** 

 

 
 
School Zone Reminder 

A reminder to all our parents ahead of the break at the end of Term 2 that school zones remain in place for the 

safety of our children and families.  School zones operate on all gazetted school days, which are all days the 

school is open, even pupil free days. 

 

 

 

 

School Attendance 
When your child has been absent from school please send in a note explaining their absence.  Many 

families have received attendance letters over the past month.  Please complete and return the 

Unexplained Absence form by the end of this term.  If your child is late to school please accompany 

them into the office and sign them in. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the Stage 3 boys Rugby 

League Team.  They were entered into the 

Greg Alexander Rugby League Final 

Competition as a wildcard. They played 

undefeated all day and won the Grand Final 

16-14!  Well done boys! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sport News 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/


  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Child’s Name Award Name Class 

 Outstanding Achievement KBP 

Brodie Evans-
Vaz 

Faith in Action 
KBP 

Preeti Nepal Positive Work Habits KBP 

Ashton Quinn Bounce Back KBP 

Trent Miller Outstanding Achievement KGW 

Mayen Baak Faith in Action KGW 

Bhoke Mseti Positive Work Habits KGW 

Tegan Ceniccola Bounce Back KGW 

Rinnah Churchill Outstanding Achievement 1VG 

Vivian 
Konatarevic 

Faith in Action 
1VG 

Sieanna Last Positive Work Habits 1VG 

Samuel 
Richardson 

Bounce Back 
1VG 

Joseph Lynch Outstanding Achievement 1EA 

Jaimee Holbrook Faith in Action 1EA 

Emily Vella Positive Work Habits 1EA 

 Bounce Back 1EA 

Skye McAuley Outstanding Achievement 2MF 

Emilie Brett Faith in Action 2MF 

Elijah Lynch Positive Work Habits 2MF 

Angelo Aish Bounce Back 2MF 

Jennifer Akok Outstanding Achievement 2HR 

Samuel Skoreyko Faith in Action 2HR 

Chanel Murphy Positive Work Habits 2HR 

Jade Paul Bounce Back 2HR 

Tan 
Duenkhunthod 

Outstanding Achievement 
3JS 

Rianna Costa Faith in Action 3JS 

Kane Barrett Positive Work Habits 3JS 

Brock Harding Bounce Back 3JS 

Cheyann Grimes Outstanding Achievement 3LG 

Owen Halliburton Faith in Action 3LG 

Cooper Austin Positive Work Habits 3LG 

Sabrina Ristovski 
Bremez 

Bounce Back 
3LG 

Jasmine Lynch Outstanding Achievement 4AA 

Laura Bowes Faith in Action 4AA 

Shanelka Perera Positive Work Habits 4AA 

Jessica McCann Bounce Back 4AA 

Kaitlyn Ross Outstanding Achievement 4JM 

Claire Nolan Faith in Action 4JM 

Holly Bastin Positive Work Habits 4JM 

Erica Worley Bounce Back 4JM 

Caitlin Yardin Outstanding Achievement 5KC 

Brock Rodziewicz Faith in Action 5KC 

Yashu Banypal Positive Work Habits 5KC 

Zacharie Moore Bounce Back 5KC 

William Vella Outstanding Achievement 5CM 

Stella Vergara Faith in Action 5CM 

Mikyla Pronesti Positive Work Habits 5CM 

Tyreece Grimes Bounce Back 5CM 

Alex Miller Outstanding Achievement 6MA 

Mario Shaker Faith in Action 6MA 

Bella Wilson Positive Work Habits 6MA 

Maksim Vujasin Bounce Back 6MA 

Jai Bunfield Outstanding Achievement 6ET 

Keeley Davies Faith in Action 6ET 

Mitchell Pledger Positive Work Habits 6ET 

Maddison Fisher Bounce Back 6ET 

Charbel Ellias Perfect Attendance for Semester One KGW 

 Perfect Attendance for Semester One KBP 

 Perfect Attendance for Semester One 1EA 

Megan Stacey Perfect Attendance for Semester One 3LG 

Chelsea Weldon Perfect Attendance for Semester One 4AA 

Emily Stacey Perfect Attendance for Semester One 6ET 

 

End of Term Awards 



  
 

 

 

 

 

Year 3's Family Astronomy Night 
Year 3’s Family Astronomy Night was held on Friday evening 12th June.  We had 22 families attend around 80 people in total. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Excursion News 

On Friday night I went on an 

excursion to the UWS 

Observatory.  At UWS we 

watched a 3D movie about 

planets and lots of other cool 

system things.  After the 3D 

movie we had a rest and then 

we went outside to use the 

telescopes.  Through the 

telescopes we could see Saturn.  

It looked so cool, so I looked at 

it again through another 

telescope.  After, we went to 

the dome upstairs.  Upstairs 

there was the biggest telescope 

they had and we got to see 

Saturn again, but it looked the 

same size as it did in the other 

smaller telescopes.  After this 

we were allowed to have tea 

and coffee, but we just went 

home and watched tv. 

 

By Cooper 3LG 

Last Friday night Year 3 went 

on an optional excursion to the 

UWS Observatory.  These are 

the things we got to do there. 

 

When we were there we got to 

look through telescopes, two 

on the ground and one upstairs 

in the dome.  Before we got to 

look through the telescopes, 

everybody including the 

parents got to watch a 3D 

movie.  The movie was a 

whole heap of pictures put 

together to make a 3D film.  

The 3D movie was about all 

the planets and all the things 

that happen in space.  Each 

telescope was pointed at the 

planet Saturn. 

 

By Emma 3LG 

On Friday last week I went to 

the Observatory at the 

University of Western Sydney. 

 

I got there at 6:30pm./  There 

was a lot of people there.  I went 

down to the front and there was 

a seat next to my friends.  I sat 

down and we waited for a long 

time and the slide show started 

too.  It was amazing. 

 

When the slide show was over 

we started the boring stuff.  

When the boring stuff was over 

the lady handed out the 3D 

glasses.  I got blue and my 

friends got black and one of my 

friends wanted to trade with my 

sister because she got blue.  We 

really, really liked it.  I thought 

it was coming into my eyes.   

 

Then as quick as a flash I went 

upstairs to the biggest telescope 

and we saw Saturn which was 

really small when we looked in.  

Then we went to the little 

telescope and we saw two stars 

and then it was about 9:30pm. 

 

By Kaleb 3JS 

Last Friday me and my family 

and some other people with 

their families went to the 

Observatory. 

 

When we got there we ran into 

the Observatory as quick as a 

flash.  We watched a slide 

show which I thought was 

awesome.  We learnt a lot of 

things, these were just a few of 

them:  We learnt that there are 

many stars much larger than the 

sun, that Pluto is a dwarf planet 

and that the Earth is one of the 

smallest planets. 

 

We saw through two telescopes 

in the bigger telescope we saw 

Jupiter and in the small 

telescope we saw two stars that 

were really close together that 

looked like one single star. 

 

Before the telescopes we 

watched an amazing show of 

how small the world is.  We 

had to keep our hands down so 

we didn’t block off other 

people’s view of the 3D 

display. 

 

There were heaps of 

people…When we got there it 

was 6:30 and ended at 9:00 so 

we were there for two hours 

and a half and that’s a really 

long time. 

 

By Jai 3JS 



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Captivate News 

As I went to all five performances it was very fun not just to get out of school but to 
say that I performed and be proud to represent my school.  It was a good time and it 
was more fun because I had some friends that were there.  So I recommend to you 
to go to at least one of the performances. 
 

Thomas 6MA 

Drama Showcase Friday 12th June 
 
On Friday June 12th, 11 selected Year Six students travelled to Nagle College. The moment we 
arrived my stomach dropped. It was nerve wracking.  We rehearsed once on stage, and then 
watched most of the other groups rehearse.  We were second to perform and as the people 
poured into the Hall we all started to shake. Then we were on, and performing our piece felt like 
pure magic.  At the end we bowed and the audience clapped and cheered. It's something I will 
never forget. 
 

Jamie 6ET 

Band Showcase Wednesday 17th & Thursday 18th June 
 
At the Captivate Band Showcase I was on trumpet. I'd like to say I 
enjoyed it very much. I'd like to do it again, even in high school. 
 

Luke 6MA 

Best of Showcase Friday 19th June 
 
On Friday June 19, 10 Year six students performed at the Captivate Best of 
Showcase at the Joan Sutherland Performing Arts Centre.  Beforehand, Mrs 
Jackson, Mrs Nicholls, Mr Tim and Mr Jackson took us to Sittano's for dinner. 
We had so much fun.  We ate burgers, spaghetti, pizza, chips and chicken 
schnitzel. With our bellies full, we played and sang on stage with lots of other 
students. 
 

Sarah 6MA 

Captivate 

 

Yesterday I went to Captivate with Sammie, Alex, Emma and Isabelle.  We had to wait in the library a very 
long time.  We all were watching the others sing and people playing instruments from the TV.  When we 
were waiting we were playing Uno with Alex.  Alex won.  I won a round then we all had to go in our lines.  
Then we had to run in the rain to get to the stage.  I was in the front.  We all had to sing 3 songs to the 
audience and the Principals.  My mum picked me up when we finished Captivate.  Then we all went home. 
 

Zarey 3JS 



  
 

 

 

 

 

St Joseph’s Catholic Church Kingswood—Mass Times 

Cnr Joseph Street & Richmond Road, Kingswood    Phone 4721 4080 
  

Office Hours: 9:00am-2:00pm Tuesday and Thursday, 8:30am—1:30pm Friday 
 

Weekend Masses 
Saturday Vigil - 6pm 

Sunday - 8.30am and 10.00am 
Polish Mass - Saturday 4pm 

Weekday Masses 
Monday to Friday 8am 

Saturday 8.30am 

  
Sacrament Of Penance - Saturday after morning mass                Eucharistic Adoration - Before all masses 

 
 

 
 

 

 

  

Community News 



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Have you moved house or changed your phone number?  Have your emergency contact details changed?  If so, please fill in 
the slip below and return it to the office.  It is vital that we always have up-to-date contact details for you. 
 

CHANGE OF DETAILS FORM 
SURNAME: CHILD/CHILDREN’S NAME/S:   

New Address Details: 

 

 

New Home Phone No:  

New Mother’s Mobile 

No: 
 

New Mother’s Work 

No: 
 

New Father’s Mobile 

No: 
 

New Father’s Work:  

New Emergency 

Contact Details: 

Name:                                                      Relationship to Child: 
 
Phone:   Home:                                      Work:                                      Mobile: 

Date: Signature: 
 

Week 10 Friday 26th June  NAIDOC Day 

Last day for Term 2 

 

Monday 13th July – Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 14th July – First day back for students Term 3 

 

Week 1 Monday 13th July Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 14th July First day back for students Term 3 

9am Assembly 

School Reports sent home 

 

Week 2 Monday 20th July Athletics Carnival 

Tuesday 21st July 9am Assembly 

 

Monday 20th July – Friday 24th July Parent Teacher Interviews 

 

Dates for your Diary 


